
 
 
 
 
 
 

MARK SMITH 

THANK YOU 
FOR THE PAST 
31 YEARS AT 
NEWCASTLE 
HIGH SCHOOL, 
MAY THE FORCE 
BE WITH YOU! 
 
 
 

   

The Parkway 
  NEWCASTLE HIGH SCHOOL 

 “Remis Velisque” 
   Parkway Avenue Hamilton NSW 2303    Telephone:  (02)  4969 3177    Fax:       (02)  4961 2912 
   Email : newcastle-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au Web address : www.newcastle-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 
  November, 2011                                                                                                Parkway  Number 9 

The next P&C Meeting will be  held on Monday November 7, 2011 at 
5.30pm. P&C members are welcome to view the new mural at 5.15. 

Please meet in the school foyer. 
ALL WELCOME. 
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MESSAGE OF THANKS 
 
Over the past 31 years I have had the joy of teaching at Newcastle High School and, 
as retirement is now at hand, I would like to express my gratitude to all who have 
made these years so rewarding. 
 
Over this period I have worked with some of the most amazing teachers imaginable. 
Their dedication to their students and commitment to the school has given these 
pupils a great start to their life and added to the fabric, character and traditions of the 
school. Many of these people are my friends and I enjoy the fact that I can walk into 
any staffroom in the school and be well received with good nature and good humour. 
I would particularly like to thank and acknowledge my own wonderful staff, some of 
whom I have worked with going back to 1982 and I will miss them immensely. 
Initially as an assistant in the Social Sciences faculty, then as a Head Teacher Social 
Sciences and, more recently, as Head Teacher HSIE, I have been surrounded by 
excellent colleagues, true friends and steadfast supporters. Their patience, reliability 
and professionalism have been inspiring and have helped me get through to this 
stage of my career. They have a collective set of very broad shoulders!  
 
Over the past 12 years I have worked with a remarkably talented team on the school 
executive. Members of this group have possessed a great sense of cohesion and 
drive to make the school a better learning environment for students and staff alike. I 
am in awe of the talents and vision that can be found at our meetings. It is no mean 
feat to keep a school this size functioning so efficiently and the drive within the 
leadership group to seek improvement and embrace change has been unfailing. It is 
a great thing that all of this is done in a spirit of good-will and cooperation. 
 
None of the things that happen within a school would be possible without the support 
and cooperation of the non-teaching staff. This school seems to be almost unique in 
terms of the friendship and spirit between the teaching and other support staff. From 
the learning support group, to the office staff, cleaners and ground staff, everyone 
works towards the common good of the students. I have developed good friendships 
with many of this group over the years and their support and flexibility has been vital 
in enabling me to involve myself in the range of extra-curricular activities that I have 
been able to pursue. There can be no question that I couldn’t have done it without 
them! 
 
Over the 31 years I have been involved in various forms with thousands of parents. 
This school has been blessed with strong support from the parent group. Currently 
we have a visionary and dedicated group on the P&C and their willingness to 
unstintingly give of their time for the benefit of the school and the students is 
magnificent. Over recent years we have had the School Centenary, the Foundation 
Day, the Gardening Group and the involvement of parents in school planning, staff 
interview panels, implementation of the new uniform and countless other activities 
that take so much of their time. The entire school community should be extremely 
grateful to this dedicated group. I am sure that they would welcome extra members 
or additional volunteers in the canteen. I would also like to thank the many parents 
who support their children so strongly as they move through the school and the 
back-up that this provides for teachers trying to achieve the best possible outcomes 
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for the students under their care. Great parenting certainly makes the job of 
Newcastle High easier. 
 
I have to mention Mr Hewitt and the Senior Executive. I have received more support 
than I could have imagined. Their guidance and wisdom have provided a secure 
safety net when I have required it. Mark’s support and consideration since his arrival 
in 2007 have been critical in my ability to get through to this time in the job and it is 
greatly appreciated. No teacher has ever had a better exit from the service!  
 
I have left the best to last; the part of the school community that is the most 
important; the group that really is the school: the students. I have had a wonderful 
time, both in the class and in other activities such as sport, Mock Trial, student 
leadership, Jindabynes (once or twice), year advising and more. You are what it is all 
about! Your friendship and responsiveness in class and your cooperation and 
friendship in so many other areas (even my beloved Stockos!!) has been a driving 
force in what I have done in this job. Students of this school have achieved so much. 
We are not a selective school but we continue to produce some excellent results. We 
are not a performing arts school, but our performances continue to be stunning. We 
are not a sports high school, yet we continue to produce sporting champions. You 
are amazing! You are so much of what Newcastle is; you represent all parts of our 
community and you offer so much promise for the future of the town. I wish you well 
and every happiness and success. 
 
I will now continue to follow the fortunes of the school from outside the fence. It will 
be a very strange feeling for quite a while. 
 
May you have the hindsight to know where you've been 
the foresight to know where you're going 
and the insight to know when you're going too far. 
 
Many will laugh at the last line coming from me. Good luck and God bless. 
 
Mark Smith 
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SCIENCE NEWS 
 
Science has been dynamic at Newcastle High School this year. We have had 
upgraded facilities, a renewed interest in science through the ME program and a 
multitude of educational opportunities for students in all areas of science. Our 
involvement in programs for junior students such as Cows Create Careers along with 
traditional senior excursions to the Wetlands has provided a high level of interest and 
engagement for our students. 
 
I would  like to welcome Ms Shannon Sager to the Science staff. Ms Sager is also 
the new Head Teacher Welfare and began at the start of Term 4 this year. 
 
Lab Upgrades 
All of our Science laboratories have been upgraded with new layouts, furnishings 
and technology. Our students have been fortunate to be able to work in modern and 
well resourced laboratories. Students have enjoyed using the new facilities. 
 
Yr 6 visits 
We have provided opportunities for Year 6 students and their parents to experience 
Science.  This  included experiments, information nights and tours. 
 
ME program 
Newcastle High is participating in the ME program. It is a federal government and 
industry based initiative that provides opportunities for students to maximise their 
knowledge of science and engineering in society and promotes careers in these 
fields. Students have participated in fully funded excursions to universities, 
Newcastle airport and our Industry partner, Varley Engineering. 
 

o Build me a future day. Year 8 students went to the University to compete 
against other schools, by solving problems and engineering challenges. 

o Varley Engineering visits. Science staff, Senior Physics, Engineering 
Studies and Year 10 students have had industry visits looking at military 
and civilian vehicular engineering. 
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o Mechatronics at Uni of Newcastle. Dr Tristan Perez from the University 
of Newcastle presented an engineering experience for school students 
that incorporated bungee jumping, computer simulations and iPad remote 
control of robots. Students from Newcastle High will be attended this 
project this term. 

o Newcastle Airport visit. Year 10 science students interested in aviation 
careers attended Newcastle Airport and talked to pilots, helicopter 
businesses, airport staff and the armed forces. 
 

  

  
 

Science and Engineering challenge 
Mrs Lidden took 32 Yr 10 Science students to the Science and Engineering 
Challenge on Monday 25th July at Newcastle Basketball Stadium. Students 
competed against 5 other schools, designing and constructing solutions to a 
number of problems. Tasks included bridge building, hovercraft, boat building. The 
day develops problem solving skills and helps students to work in effective teams. 
 
Cows Create Careers 
Thanks to the great work of Mr Doherty this year, the Science faculty has been 
running the calf rearing program at Newcastle High School. Students from Mr 
Doherty’s and Mr Bromfield’s Year 8 classes have been feeding, weighing and 
caring for 2 calves over a 3 week period. Students learn the fundamentals of 
animal care and will undertake a program of work examining the principles of 
agricultural practice.  
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Mr Doherty’s and Mr Bromfield’s Yr 8 
Science classes went on an excursion to 
Tocal Field Studies Centre in the last 
week of Term 2. Students examined a 
working dairy, experienced a horse riding 
demonstration and beef cattle judging 
procedures. Students then linked with 
other schools participating in the program 
and examined careers in agriculture and 
were thanked for their contributions this 
year. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIOLOGY 
 
Museum of Natural History 
Senior Biology went to the Museum of Natural History in Sydney. Students examined 
aspects of evolution, genetics and the human story. Mr Doherty and Mr Gotzy were 
the supervising teachers. 
 
Shortland Wetlands Centre 
Preliminary Biology students undertook a field study experience at the Shortland 
Wetlands Centre. Students examined the wetland’s ecosystem, collected samples of  
vegetation and animal life and applied classroom skills to a field environment. 
 
CSIRO biotechnology 
Senior Biology students and selected Year 10 and 9 students will participate on an 
CSIRO experimental session at Newcastle High that examines genetics and 
experimental techniques such as electrophoresis. 
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PHYSICS 
 
Experimentfest 
Senior Physics students, accompanied by Mr Rule, attended this day at the 
University of Newcastle. Students carried out experiments with optics, 
superconductors, electromagnetism, mechanics and quantum physics. Equipment 
available to students provided an excellent opportunity to perform complex tasks. 
Students were shown multiple career paths that utilise physics. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHEMISTRY 
 
TAFE HSC Chemistry 
Mr Southward took his senior Chemistry class to TAFE NSW Hunter Institute 
Newcastle Campus to experience modern laboratory equipment and experimental 
techniques. Techniques such as atomic absorption spectroscopy, mass 
spectroscopy, gas chromatography were able to be used or observed. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
This is an historic bulletin as on Friday 4th November “The Smith” era ends at 
Newcastle High School.  Mr Mark Smith, the Head Teacher HSIE, commences leave 
this week prior to retirement after 31 years of service to this school and community.  
During that time Mark has taught generations of families and over 3,000 students.  
Mark has been in charge of the Prefect body for many years and has developed 
countless students into outstanding young leaders who have taken their place in the 
wider society.  A farewell function for Mark is being held this Friday. I am delighted 
that Mark was convinced to write some recollections for this bulletin.  On behalf of 
the whole school community I wish Mark a long, healthy and satisfying retirement. 
 
Although the term is relatively new, lots have been happening. Last week the school 
hosted two functions to mark the end of the Middle Schools Writing project.  This 
project saw talented students from two Year 8 English classes paired with Year 5 
students from our partner schools.  The students worked together to produce a 
newspaper text. Thanks to Ms Kelly Deakin, from Merewether Public School, who 
oversaw the whole project and to Ms Ferguson, Mr Edwards and Mrs Myer who 
looked after the NHS end of the program. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Gifted and talented writers 
in Years 7 and 8 have 
participated in a writing 
project during this term.  I 
was delighted to attend the 
presentation at the end of 
the project.  It was 
wonderful to hear young 
people  read and share 
their work.  Hopefully we 
will publish some of their 
works in future bulletins. 
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Music students from Years 10 and 11 had the opportunity to perform at Lizotte’s last 
Monday evening.  Mr Gill did a great job co-ordinating the program and the 
performers and Mr Lewis was a wonderful compere.  Well done to the music staff for 
their work with these talented performers. 
 
 
Five Year 11 students were selected to attend the regional Talented and Gifted 
Camp for students commencing their HSC course.  A report from the students is 
included.  Well done to the students who attended and again I  heard only good 
reports.   
 
Ms Nowak has been working with a group of students who have been volunteering 
their time working with elderly residents at Scenic Lodge, assisting them with scrap 
booking under the 3T program.  This program aims to have students share their time 
and talents and create treasures.  These students have been great ambassadors for 
Newcastle High School.  Recently they spoke at a regional conference focussed on 
volunteering and I was delighted to receive lots of positive feedback after their 
presentation. 
 
The updated draft of the 2012-2014 School Plan will be tabled at the next P & C 
meeting.  Please come along and make a comment on this plan.  Margaret 
Livingstone, the school chaplain, will also speak to the meeting as the applications 
for the extension of the chaplaincy program need to be in the Commonwealth 
government this month. Through her community networks Mrs Livingstone has been 
running the Shine program for a group of Year 7 girls. 
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Thank you to all the parents who have assisted with the Earn and Learn program 
sponsored by Woolworths.  We collected over 5,000 points and these will be 
redeemed for essential school supplies, particularly art materials. 
 
The State government is undertaking a review of school facilities.  This review is 
trying to determine what facilities schools need to operate effectively in the 21st 
century.  As part of the review parents and students are welcome to complete a 
survey that can be located at www.surveymonkey.com/sfsparent 
 
The Student Representative Council has put forward a proposal for a Triple S festival 
for the 26th May 2012.  If you are interested in running a stall please contact the 
school.  Details are included in this bulletin. 
 
The Higher School Certificate examinations are completed next week with the last 
exam on Friday 10th November.  The students have behaved well and have done 
their best in these exams.  The results are released to the students on December 
14th via Schools Online. 
 
Year 10 students have the details regarding their School Certificate tests next week.  
Students must be at school on Monday (7th) and Tuesday (8th) for their formal exams 
and have been allocated a time to attend over the next three days to complete the 
Computer Skills Test. Students must return to school on Monday 14th November to 
commence their Senior Entry Certificate courses including the mandatory “All My 
Own” program.  Some students have been given permission to do work experience 
during these weeks. Year 10 students, like all students in other years, are required to 
remain at school until the last day of term. 
 
Many families have been contacted by staff from Hunter New England Health as part 
of The Healthy Schools Healthy Futures program.  Thank you for your assistance 
and time with this survey.  Many students have been surveyed and during week six 
another 200 students will be surveyed.  All this data will then be analysed and  
presented to a school working party on November 29th.  If you are interested in being 
part of this team as a parent/carer representative please contact me. 
 
Mark Hewitt 
Principal  

http://www.surveymonkey.com/sfsparent�
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IMPORTANT DATES  

 
2011 

School Certificate commences 7 NOVEMBER 
Year 7, 8, 9 Presentation Day 1 DECEMBER 
P&C Dinner 5 DECEMBER 
Year 10 Presentation Day 9 DECEMBER 
Last day for students for 2011 16  DECEMBER 

2012 
2012 - Teachers only Return 27 JANUARY 2012 
2012 – Years  7, 11 , 12 Return 30 JANUARY 2012 
2012 – Years  8,  9, 10 Return 31 JANUARY 2012 

 

The Uniform Shop 
0434 626 009 

 

newcastlehs@alinta.com.au 
 

Bookings available on line at Alinta Website for 
Year 7, 2012 on the 1st, 3rd and 4th November. 

 
 

JANUARY SHOP OPENING TIMES 
 

Wednesday 25th January 2012 :  8.00am – 12.00pm 
Friday 27th January 2012 :   8.00am – 10.00am 

 
Normal shop hours resume : Tuesday 31st January 

 
There will be NO fittings during January for back-to-school – 
it will be strictly pick-up only, so please make your fitting 
appointments in Term 4, 2011. 

 
 

Uniform price list & online shopping available at: 
www.alintaapparel.com.au 

 

 

http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/�
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SPORT 
 
Touch  Further congratulations to Jarrad Rotumah who competed at the National 
Youth Championships as a member of the NSW CHS Touch Team.  This 
competition includes teams from outside the school system as well as school 
selected teams. 
 
The carnival was used as part of the selection process to select an Australian Youth 
Squad.  Jarrad was selected in this team to compete in 2012. 
 
Another outstanding achievement for Jarrad.  Well Done! 
 
Hockey  Congratulations to Tom Duck who was selected after trials at Homebush, to 
represent in the NSW “2nds” Under 16 Hockey team at the School Sport Australia 
National Championships.  Tom had a strong carnival and was noticed by the 
selectors, who selected him as a “shadow player” for the Australian team, which will 
tour Europe in 2012.  Hopefully Tom will get the chance to tour Europe.  Well done 
Tom. 
 
Athletics  As mentioned in last month’s bulletin, Angus Drew competed at the NSW 
CHS championships.  His excellent results at this carnival meant that he then 
qualified to compete at the NSW All Schools Championships. 
 
Angus finished 3rd in 16 years 100m and 3rd in 16 years 200m at the NSW All 
Schools Championships.  Another great result.  Well done Angus. 
 
Mr P Wagner 
Ms N Blatchford Sports Organisors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Girls Quick Kicks 
 
Northern NSW Football presents an exciting new 5-a-side FUN program for girls in Years 
3-9.  Get a group of friends together or come along and register at Cooks Hill United, 
Union Street, Newcastle on Wednesdays at 5.30pm or Charlestown Oval (near 
Charlestown Square) on Thursday at 5.30pm.  Cost $25.00 (includes T-shirt) plus you pay 
a weekly game fee.  Check out the website www.quickkicks.com.au. 
 

http://www.quickkicks.com.au/�


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Newcastle High School 
Page    13 

November  2011  

  

 
 
TERM 4 UPDATE 
 
The PBL team has been working hard to reinforce the key values of NHS: Respect 
Responsibility and Participation. These values and our expectations are actively 
communicated to students on daily assemblies, in the classroom and during targeted 
lessons delivered to all students on Mondays of Weeks 2,4,6,8 and 10. 
 
Throughout Term 4 a major focus of PBL will be issues surrounding Bullying and 
Building Resilience. We hope to address the causes, impacts and prevention of 
bullying in our school to promote a safe supportive learning environment as well as 
building students’ resilience. Facets of identifying and minimising bullying behaviour 
as well as cyber bulling and digital citizenship will form the basis of our PBL lessons. 
We hope to clarify support structures and develop resilience and tolerance within our 
school community.  
 
In Week 6 on Tuesday 15th November at 6:30pm, parents and the community will be 
invited to an information evening on our program to address bullying for our 
students. This evening will outline the processes operating within the school and 
community and provide some assistance for parents on how to deal with issues 
surrounding bullying. Rob Walsh (Police Community Liaison Officer) will be the guest 
speaker and all parents are encouraged to attend.  
 
Parents and students of Newcastle High 2012 are encouraged to attend this evening 
from 6:30-7:45pm for information and questions over a light supper. Some child care 
will be provided by Yr 9/11 Child Care classes on the evening. Families are asked 
to RSVP by notifying the front office on 49693177 or e-mail newcastle-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  to confirm your attendance.  
 
The PBL Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:newcastle-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au�
mailto:newcastle-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au�
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CONGRATULATIONS TO: Lachlan Meyer, of the Yr 10 elective Japanese class, 
who entered a competition in August this year that won him a trip to Ube, Japan for 2 
weeks in the September/October holidays. The competition is open to students in the 
Newcastle city council region who study Japanese. It is sponsored by Newcastle City 
Council and our sister city of Ube, Japan. Students had to convince the panel of 
judges why they would be worthy of winning the trip and be a good representative for 
Newcastle. They also had to present a short “jikoshokai” ( self- introduction) in 
Japanese. Two of our Year 8 students, Jerissa  McLachlan and Alexis Dewar also 
entered the competition . They were commended on their creative audio–visual 
presentations but unfortunately did not win prizes.  I hope more interested students 
will try out for a chance to win a trip again next year! 
 
Below is a short account and photos of his trip by Lachlan: 
 
“During the past holidays I was given the opportunity to go to Ube – Newcastle’s 
sister city over in Japan. The trip was something that couldn’t be put into words, as 
the experiences that I had were simply a once in a lifetime experience. 
 
The amount of culture and rich history that surrounds you in such a small period of 
time is by far greater than anything you read in a book or see in a documentary, and 
you really benefit from everything you take in. 
 
For something as easy as a small 
presentation explaining why you are 
an eligible candidate for the 
exchange program, the rewards and 
benefits I got from this trip surpass 
anything else I have ever done. I 
urge that anyone and everyone 
have a try at the competition when 
the next available chance comes 
around. “ 
 
Sounds like a trip of a lifetime, so for 
all Japanophiles next year がんばれ ! 
 
     
    
 Ms Engel 
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NEWCASTLE TIMES – NEWS FOR THE COMMUNITY 
 
Eleven students across year 7 English classes worked determinedly to complete 
their entries for the Newcastle Herald Newspaper Competition to be published on the 
1st November 2011. The students researched, composed, and edited original news 
articles on a range of topics to create a two-page spread including photographs, 
cartoons and advertisements. The students within the Editing Committee committed 
to hour-long workshops where they carefully collaborated and developed stunning 
news articles on the Orica chemical leak, cyber bullying, the recovery efforts in 
Japan, drought crisis in Africa, NHS sports champion Angus Drew, the fight to save 
Laman Street fig trees, and an editorial on asylum seekers in Australia.   
 
The students in the Editing Committee have composed an excellent entry and are 
congratulated for their efforts. Student committee members Corin Corcoran 
Eagleton, Ashleigh Green, Jean Nebauer, Rachel Jeffrey, Caitlyn Frerk, Leilani 
Jones, Natasha Pearse, Hayley Maxwell, Kristy Jones, Kalani Hurst, and Ashley 
Stubbs are now patiently waiting for the competition results. 
 
Special thanks to students and teachers who supported the Editing Committee 
during Term 3 this year, including English 
teacher Mr Villari whose dedication to the 
Editing Committee enabled students to 
develop a fantastic entry for 2011.  
 
The entry will be published in the 
Newcastle Herald on the 11th November 
2011 and will be available to buy at the 
local newsagency. 
 

Miss Jessica Melehan 
NHS Editing Committee Organiser 

English Faculty 
 
 
A Sample of work by Natasha Pearse, 
member of the NHS Editing Committee 
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GATS CAMP 
 
Catching the bus down, we had no idea what we were expecting but many friendly 
faces got on the bus and we instantly become friends with fellow high achievers. 
 
Once we got to the camp, we participated in many activities including high ropes, raft 
building and tennis.  We went to some extremely helpful workshops including Maths, 
English, Art, Study Skills and Relaxation Skills that will help us in the oncoming HSC 
year. 
 
We had so much fun, and over the three days we learnt so much and we are very 
thankful for the experience.  Plus the food was fantastic. 
 
Alissa, Bridie, Caleb, Elliot and Tim 
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Would you like to run your own stall or provide sponsorship?!?! 
 
For a small fee of $50, you can hire out an exclusive lot on which you can run 
your own store at Newcastle High’s Triple S festival, and all the profit you 
make is yours to keep! 
 
Alternatively, local businesses and community members are welcome to 
sponsor the Triple S Festival (advertisement will need to be provided). 
  
For more information, stall and sponsorship enquiries  
Please phone Newcastle High School on 49693177.  
 Contact:  • Ms Aurelia Nowak   • Mrs Tara Allington • Ms Ros Newey 

 
  

Kind Regards, 
Newcastle High School  
Student Representative Council 
  

Newcastle High 
 

 

Triple S Festival 
Song, Scene and Sketch 

Held on Saturday, 

26th of May, 2012 
9am to 1pm 

(Gold Coin Donation for Entry) 
 

Newcastle High School’s Triple S 
Festival is here to showcase our students’ 

and communities’ talents. 
The festival will have attractions and 

various stalls. 
 

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!!! 
  

 

 
Join us at Newcastle 
High School  
Parkway Avenue  
Hamilton NSW  2303 
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The Time of Your Life - WEP Student Exchange!  
Choose from over 20 countries around the world and experience life as an 
overseas teenager for a summer, semester or even a year. Request a FREE 
information pack! 
Visit  www.wep.org.au,  
Call  1300 884 733 
Email  info@wep.org.au 
 
Early Bird Special 
World Education Program Australia (WEP) is offering students in years 9 to 11 a $500 discount off 
the 2011/12 program fee towards a semester or year program to any of the following countries 
departing in July - September 2012: 
 
Brazil, Belgium, France, Germany, Italy, Mexico, The Netherlands, Poland, Spain, Norway, Turkey, 

Thailand or the USA. 
 
“My host family was waiting for me at the airport with big smiles and open arms. All that worrying 
for nothing! They are the sweetest people and I feel very lucky to be staying with them.” 
~ Chelsea, semester program to Italy 
 
WEP is an independent, not-for-profit Australian student exchange organisation 
registered with the education departments in QLD, NSW and VIC. 

http://www.wep.org.au/�
mailto:info@wep.org.au�
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Complete Dental, Oral 
Surgery and Implants 

  
     

  

 
For all your dental needs pop in 
and say hi to Luc and the team! 

Teen Dental Vouchers 
welcome. 

  
Phone: 4926 2553 

  
Email: 

Reception@CompleteDental.net.a
u 

Website: completedental.net.au 
  
  

37 King St, Newcastle NSW 2300 
  

Monday 2pm– 6pm 
Tuesday 9am– 5pm 
Wednesday 1pm– 8pm 

   
   

   
     

 

TERRY MCHUGH’S GUITAR LESSONS 
Specialising in fingerstyle, as well as other 
genres. 
 
Where:  209 Parkway Ave (Across the road                
from Newcastle High) 
When:  After school hours 
Cost:  $20 per half hour 
Contact: 0421 275 648 or 49 696030 


	Held on Saturday,
	26th of May, 2012
	9am to 1pm
	(Gold Coin Donation for Entry)
	Choose from over 20 countries around the world and experience life as an overseas teenager for a summer, semester or even a year. Request a FREE information pack!

